Jillian Dacyk (nee Ash)

Edmonton, Alberta, Canada

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates. I would like to state that I welcome the opportunity to provide a personal perspective and opinion to the Committee.

I was born in Sydney, Australia in 1947 and grew up in the suburb of Arncliffe. At 24 I left with that popular and noble goal of “seeing the world.” Although I had always presumed I would return to Australia, it was a working holiday that became permanent. After arriving in Canada in 1971, I lived in Toronto, Vancouver and finally Edmonton, where I settled, married and raised a family.

Moving to another Commonwealth country was fairly seamless and had particular advantages. Firstly, I found Canadians to be very welcoming toward other Commonwealth citizens, and to have a great interest in things Australian. Secondly, I discovered that my wages doubled upon arrival here (occupation: secretarial). I found myself in a place that celebrated cultural diversity, seemed to make educational opportunities more accessible, and did not discriminate against applicants for citizenship holding another country’s citizenship.

The reverse of the latter, of course, was not at that time true. As time went by I often found myself torn between my allegiances to my homeland and to my country of adoption. As I was not prepared to sacrifice my Australian citizenship in order to take out Canadian citizenship, I was not entitled to any of the privileges of citizenship, such as the right to vote. In an ironic twist, my two daughters, however – who had never lived in Australia – were able (as children of an Australian citizen, born abroad) to hold dual citizenship from birth! Thanks I believe largely to the efforts of the Southern Cross group, that situation has finally been resolved for me; last year, as a result of the repealing of Section 17 of the Citizenship Act, I was finally able to apply for Canadian citizenship and become a dual citizen. One citizenship for sentimental purposes; one for practical purposes.

Considering that I waited 32 years (and was prepared to wait as long as it took), I think that says something important about how expatriate Australians – and I know there are many, many more likeminded individuals – feel about their ties to Australia, no matter where they may relocate. I therefore support the efforts of Australians who have had to renounce their citizenship, and who can prove they had valid reasons for so doing, in reclaiming it – no matter where they now call home. I also support the opportunity to be included in the census, if feasible, and in electoral voting (I do not personally wish to be involved in the latter, as I feel I have been away too long to make informed decisions – but I definitely feel that expatriate Australians should have the opportunity to be a part of the democratic process).

Sincerely,

Jillian Dacyk (nee Ash)
